21 12  Llandaff Society Comments re St Andrew High St 

21/00033/DCH: St Andrew, 1 High Street: Demolish garage and replace with sliding gate and off-road parking for 2 vehicles.  
This is one of the former Minor Canonries, a very distinctive Grade 2 listed building.  The garage is in disrepair and has been for many years, so its removal would be an improvement, and we note that the sliding gate is proposed to be wooden. Particular attention should be given to the design of the gate to ensure that it complements its setting.  
Whilst not opposing the principle of replacing this garage, giving access to more than 1 private vehicle along this section of Court Lane could impact negatively on the setting of the Bishop’s Palace, so we suggest that - if permission is granted - use of this footpath for access is restricted to 2 vehicles.  

The proposed plan shows trees, shrubs and grass within the garden that would need to be removed.  Our Committee considered that the area taken up by parking should be limited to what is necessary for 2 parking spaces located close to the gate, as an existing turning area is provided outside the curtilage.    
Llandaff Society thus requests that any approval be conditioned to :

(i) require an electronic bollard (Reason: to minimise use of Court Lane by vehicles); 
(ii) limit use of this section of Court Lane to two vehicles entering and leaving St Andrew (Reason: to minimise intrusion of vehicles on the setting of the Bishop’s Palace);  
(iii) approve a smaller area of permeable surfacing (Reasons: to minimise impact on the setting of St Andrew and the adjacent Scheduled Ancient Monument, and in view of the climate emergency to reduce the amount of vegetation loss and enhance natural drainage), and 
(iv) require a planting scheme that enhances biodiversity (Reason: to ensure that any permission aligns with Welsh Government policy). 
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